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Fort Smith Police Department

100 South 10th Street

Fort Smith, Arkansas 72901

Phone:  (479) 785-4221

Fax:  (479) 783-2356


June 25, 2014
Pinnacle Law Firm
Matthew D. Campbell
212 Center Street, 11th Floor
Little Rock, Arkansas 72201
Dear Mr. Campbell:

This letter is in response to your FOIA request received via email, dated Sunday, June 22, 2014, and reviewed on my next scheduled work day, Tuesday, June 24, 2014, in which you requested:
“…in the same electronic format as in previous requests, the following public records pursuant to the AFOIA:

All documentation related to any computer or information technology training received by any member of the PD, including non-officer civilian staff, from January 1, 2014, to present.  This request includes, but is not limited to:

Documentation related to signing up for any such training;

Any records showing the successful completion of such training;

Documentation of any costs paid by the police department or the city in conjunction with such training (including travel, hotel, per diem, enrollment fees, etc.); and 
Any documentation submitted regarding the nature of the training received, including any lists of classes taken during such training.


All documentation related to payment or reimbursement by the police department or the city for the purchase of any software between January 1, 2014, and June 20, 2014, including (but not limited to) invoices, proof of payment, requests for reimbursement, and any supporting documentation tending to show the purchase of any software.

Any recorded telephone conversations between Cpl. Matthew Holloway and Rick Wade received on any of the front-desk phones on November 27, 2013.
Any emails between Cpl. Matthew Holloway and Mr. Rick Wade on or about November 27, 2013.
I request that these records be provided within the time constraints of the AFOIA prior to the close of business on Wednesday, June 25, 2014.  If you have any questions, please let me know.”
**Amended Request…”Following our earlier phone conversation, June 24, 2014, at approximately 9:23 am, I just want to clarify that I am seeking documents and records related to all relevant training received by Mr. Matlock, Mr. Pham, Mr. Barnes, and Sgt. Bowers.  Not training provided to other people by those gentlemen.  I think we were on the same page about this, but I wanted to make sure so that you guys don't have to spend any unnecessary time looking for irrelevant records.
-Matt”
The information requested has been researched and provided by the Office of Public Affairs.  A link was sent to you via email to obtain the file(s) / record(s) electronically by way of cloud storage.  According to our records, only Alvey Matlock and Sgt. Bowers received training pursuant to your request.  The only redaction involved the personal credit card account of Alvey Matlock.  All records pertaining to the purchase of any new software for the specified time period has been provided.  The telephone conversation requested has been included; however, the email no longer exists.  According to Cpl. Holloway, the email simply asked Attorney Rick Wade to call him at his earliest convenience.
I consider the release of this information as fulfillment of your FOIA request. 
If you have any questions, please contact me.         

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sergeant Daniel Grubbs
Office of Public Affairs
479-709-5141
“pride and progress”


